


Minutes

Fairvale Elementary School, Parent School Support Committee 
November 20, 2014
The meeting was called to order by R. Kirkpatrick-Evans at 7:15PM in FES boardroom.
In attendance
Bonnie Hierlihy, , Ashley Dobbin, Jana Comeau (note taker), Bridget Stack, Judy Kilpatrick, Tracey MacPherson, Robin Kirkpatrick-Evans (Chair), Emily Ingersoll (new member), Peter Menchenton, Charlotte Pierce

Regrets

Liz Tait, Kevin Finnigan, Dave MacLeod, Tricia Wilson, Marty McCarthy, 
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from last meeting of 2013/2014 were approved. 
Business Arising from Minutes
· B. Hierlihy has received an update from the Town of Rothesay regarding the sign. We have approval in principal for a wooden sign, but the Town must still ensure that site lines are approved prior to installation. Discussions can now move to what we would like to see on the sign, and seeking quotes. One suggestion included styling it like the Rothesay Netherwood School that includes an space for promoting upcoming event. 

ACTION: C. Pierce will forward the name of a company who has already approached her to school administration. B. Hierlihy will start the process of securing quotes.
· C. Pierce presented an idea used by King Edward St. John the Baptist School called ‘Take 5’ whereby PSSC members meet informally with parents to engage their ideas and feedback.  ACTION: C. Pierce will chair a subcommittee involving E. Ingersoll, T. MacPherson, R.. Kirkpatrick-Evans to explore what that could look like in the FES context and report back to the larger group.

· It is time to develop a concrete promotional plan for the Wellness Night scheduled for January 20, 2015. Some suggestions include laminating a sign and post by side gate; having B. Hierlihy contact all other principals to ensure parents from all valley schools are aware; and including information Valley Viewer and other area publications. Touchstone Community School held a seminar on the topic of anxiety as well that was well attended indicating there is broad interest in the topic within the community. In order to move forward, a promotional message must be developed that can be shared with potential shareholders and attendees. J. Parents and Ms. Casey will be asked to submit questions in advance so speaker can tailor her presentation to the specific areas – how parents behaviour might impact child’s stress level, mindfulness. 
ACTION: J. Comeau will write up a paragraph to share with PSSC members as a starting point to finalizing the promotional message. This will be shared with Ms. Casey, FES Guidance, and Dr. Annie Murphy for input prior to dissemination.  
Update from DEC

· School rationalization process is continuing across the district. 
· J. Comeau asked C. Pierce about what mechanisms are available for parents who have questions intentions to move early French Immersion back to grade 1. Her concern was that there appears to be no consultative process, and the current model has not been in place long enough to know whether it is working. Other concerns were raised about the French Immersion program, including how early and late immersion students are combined in grade 7. Pierce suggested the best starting point is to contact her local MLA. 



School Improvement Plan (B. Hierlihy) – Ends Policy #4
· FES is the only elementary school invited to We Day in Halifax-13 children and 4 teachers/administrators will be going. In order to be considered for invitation, schools must have both a global and local goal for improving the lives of children. Gillian Beyot (sp?.), a grade 5 student, began an initiative at the school last year following her attendance at We Day last year. She organized a student led club that began identifying projects for the school to buy into. 
· Global goal – Raise money to build an FES sponsored school for Haiti.
· Local goal – Organize a coats for kids campaign. 

· Might be helpful to provide a notice for parents about all the annual events at FES to provide information to new parents. 

· C. Pierce asked if we have feedback on how many parents actually open the emails that are sent out. 

Year-End Parent Survey Results

· Members reviewed results from the open question asking for areas of potential improvement from last year’s parents’ survey. 
“Once Around the Table”

· T. MacPherson – might consider providing opportunity to add what teachers want to see after report cards come home. 
· T. MacPherson – boundaries around new school – is there a deadline? B. Hierlihy said now it is finalized.
Adjournment 

· Meeting was called to adjournment by R. Kirkpatrick-Evans at 9:10PM.
Next Meeting
January 15, 2015 at 7:15PM at FES Boardroom. 
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